Selectmen's Meeting May 17, 1976

Edward C Clarke and Eric F. Tenney present Edward C. Clarke presiding.

The selectmen opened the meeting and signed the checks for the week.

The meeting was adjourned for a public meeting to be held with the County Commissioners in regard to the Antrim-Bennington Bridge. About fifty Antrim residents attended the meeting and two from Bennington also attended.

Edward Clarke spoke stating the fact that the Town Meeting of 1974 resoundingly killed the Article wich asked to have the bridge repaired. Those people attending the meeting seemed to concur with that vote.

After the meeting with the County Commissioners the Selectmen met with Donald Paige Chairman of the Little League and gave him permission to make nominal repairs to the Baseball Diamond. The Selectmen said that they had to exceed \$200.00 they should come back to the Selectmen for permission. William Davies has agreed to supervise the work. Some loam and a back hoe will be donated.

The Selectmen agreed that they will award a prize of \$500.00 to Linda Marshall and \$500.00 to Sue Coughlan from the Guy Tibbets Scholarship Fund for Students training in the field of Medicine.

The Selectmen were told that Edith Hill, Town Treasurer will be going to the hospital and will not be at the meeting for two weeks.

The Selectmen passed an Ordinance which relateds to disorderly behavoir in public places. The secretary will have it printed in the Messenger and the Transcript.

Edward C. Clarke, Chairman signed the Planned Use report for Revenue Sharing, (Report#7) The secretary will have it printed in the Messenger.

It was noted that three people have answered the letters for the Town Barn Committee Clark A. Craig Jr., Dana Slater, D. Christopher Platt. The Selectmen will get in touch with Bruce Cuddihy and see if he is going to accept.